January 15, 2007

 

Dear Board Members:

 

As a parent involved with Hillel and in touch with a large number of Hillel parents, many of whom do not have a lot of choice when it comes to Orthodox Jewish day schools, I would like to make few comments:

 

Many parents currently have a very difficult time affording the tuition fees as they stand today. This year and the next few years will be difficult economically for most small businesses, and asking the parents to pay substantially higher tuition would be insensitive.  Raising the tuition so high to make this an exclusive school will cause resentment amongst those families who have been attending Hillel for many years and now will be unable to afford the tuition

It is hard to  explain to paying parents a sharp percent increase  for the same services while they paid higher last year due to lunch program, while our cost per student is 40% less than other 3 prominent schools, and while about 1 out of 5 kids in school is on  scholarship (500K direct Scholarship and 500K for teachers kids).
While it is  commended that we would like to build a school of the highest caliber and quality, the reality is we need to take into account our members financial situation and balance  our ideals with our member's resources.

This school has been operated for past 40 years with substantial support of the community. We are in much better position now after all the positive improvements in past few years to get new and higher continued support.  
We realize that we have a budget deficit that needs to be addressed but resolving it without first looking at  the remedies listed below does not serve our members well. 

 

Proposed actions:

· Roll building funds into tuition and do away with the Building Fund. This will raise some family's tuition but will make it an even playing field for all. 
· Second sibling discount. Can be cut  by half .
· Raise tuition for early childhood Pre-First by 20% , since this program is not a must for parents and Hillel charges  substantially less. 

· Hard  look at current school operation to find potential savings 
· More  active role of all members in fund raising activities.  
With all these implemented we may come up less than 20% budget shortfall that seems to be a healthy operating budget for a non profit school.
The need for academically high religious Jewish day school that is affordable to the members of the community is undisputed. I urge you all to reconsider the decision and come up with more creative way to alleviate the budget deficit. We must become an example for all other Jewish day schools to make Jewish education as affordable as possible.

Sincerely Yours,
Dawoody, Wiseman

Shamouni, Morris

